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Reminders 
Monday 10 October 
 Regional Athletic Sports 

Thursday 13 October 
 Engagement of Volunteers Session @ 

8.15am 

 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm 

Friday 14 October 
 Yr 4 Unit Mass @ 11.45am 

 Assembly @ 2.45pm 

Monday 17 October 
 Students to be in full Summer 

Uniform  
 Engagement of Volunteers Session @ 

8.15am 

 Fdn-Yr2 Swimming 

Tuesday 18 October 
 Engagement of Volunteers Session @ 

8.15am 

Wednesday 19 October 
 School Advisory Board Meeting 

Thursday 20 October 
 Engagement of Volunteers Session @ 

8.15am 

Friday 21 October 
 Yr 3 Unit Mass @ 11.45am 

 Walking Path Opening Ceremony @1pm 

Monday 24 October 
 Fdn – Yr 2 Swimming Program 

Tuesday 25 October 
 Fdn – Yr 2 Swimming Program 

 Yr 6 Sovereign Hill Ballarat Excursion 

Wednesday 26 October 
 Bendigo Cup Day 

Holiday 
Thursday 27 October 
 Fdn – Yr 2 Swimming Program 

Friday 28 October 
 Fdn – Yr 2 Swimming Program 

 Regional Basketball Yr6 – Swan Hill 

 T20 Cricket carnival – Yr6 

 Memorial Service @ 11.40am 

 Assembly @ 2.45pm 

 
Tuckshop 2022 – Term 3 
Week 1 
Friday 7 Oct 
 12.30 – 3pm Sally Arundell 
    Helen Harrington 

Week 2 
Thurs 13 Oct 
 12.30 – 3pm Sarah Longford 
Friday 14 Oct 
 12.30 – 3pm Alicia Mansfield  
    Kellie Gibson 

Week 3 
Thurs 20 Oct 
 12.30 – 3pm Bec O’Sullivan 
Friday 21 Oct 
 12.30 – 3pm Kim Kelly  
    Renee Jet 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
8-9 Oct Freeman (5W), Orr (3H), ) 

15-16 Oct Barker (Fdn SW), Turpie (2P),  

 Place (5D) 

22-23 Oct Kanzamar (5K), Connolly 

(4O), Walker (3H) 

29-30 Oct Stubbins (2P), Bowe (3M), 

Marshall (5W) 

5-6 Nov Cody (6W), Lynch (2S), Balic (4O) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
As we begin Term 4, we could not have a better witness than St. 
Francis of Assisi whose Feast Day was celebrated on Tuesday 4 
October.  Pope Francis took the name of Francis, inspired by St. 
Francis of Assisi, a 13th century Italian friar.  Pope Francis told 
thousands of journalists that he chose to be called after St. Francis of 
Assisi, “the man of poverty, the man of peace, the man who loves and 
protects creation.” I don’t think we could have a better patron saint!! 

  

Prayer of St. Francis of Assisi 
 

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace. 

Where there is hatred, let me sow love; 

where there is injury, pardon; 

where there is doubt, faith; 

where there is despair, hope; 

where there is darkness, light; 

and where there is sadness, joy. 
 

O Divine Master, grant that I may not so much seek 

to be consoled as to console, 

to be understood as to understand, 

to be loved as to love. 
 

For it is in giving that we receive; 

it is in pardoning that we are pardoned; 

and it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.  

Amen. 

 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 17 – Oct 6, 2022 
(Term 4 – Week 1) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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Blessing of the Animals & St. Francis of Assisi Awards 
On Tuesday we celebrated the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi with the Blessing of the Animals at 9.15am 
with Fr. Andrew Fewings leading proceedings.  Thankfully we were blessed by beautiful weather!! I would 
also like to acknowledge the generosity of our parents and grandparents who supported proceedings by 
bringing their family pets. I also am grateful for the work of Lisa Hitchcock who coordinated our liturgy.  
  
This year, we again celebrated our St. Francis of Assisi Awards.  The criteria for students chosen to receive 
the St. Francis of Assisi Award was predicated on the words of St. Francis: “Preach the Gospel at all times 
and when necessary use words”. 
  
Two students (a boy and girl) have been chosen from each year level that live out the Gospel in their 
everyday life.  This is not an academic award but an acknowledgment for those students who strive for 
justice, are considerate of others, puts others before themselves, is a cheerful giver, believes in the 
goodness of others, and lives the Good News! 

 
Our Award winners were: 

Foundation  Harvey Burns  Fleur Muling 

Year 1   Eddie Coombes  Hannah Millar 

Year 2  Archie Muling  Leni McKern 

Year 3  Will Penno     Emerson Arundell  

Year 4  Dyon Ranaweera  Zara Grieve 

Year 5  Archie Bennett  Emma Gleeson 

Year 6  Eli Fennell   Cedella Baker 
 
 
Class Placements for 2023 
Our staff will be working on Class Lists for 2023.  There are many factors to consider in this 
process.  Teachers spend many hours to ensure your child is placed in the best learning environment 
possible.  Any requests for class placement must be based on educative reasons and must be put in writing 
and given to the Principal no later than Friday 14 October, 2022.  Rather than ask for specific teachers, 
parents are requested to write down the type of teacher skills that would benefit their child. 
  
Please note that not all requests can be honored. 

 

Term School Closure Days & Public Holidays 
Please note that our school will be closed on the following days: 

 

• Wednesday 26 October - Bendigo Cup Holiday 
• Monday 21 November – Pupil Free Day - Report Writing Day 
• Tuesday 22 November – Pupil Free Day - 2023 Planning Day 
• Friday 16 December – Pupil Free Day - 2023 Planning Day (Last day 
 of the school year) 

 
Staff changes for 2023 
We will farewell 3 wonderful staff members at the end of the 2022 year.  
Retirements 

The staff member who is retiring is: 
• Margaret Hand (Librarian and ICT Leader) 

Resignations 

• Bianca Metherell has resigned her 2 day a week position to cater for the growth in her speech 
pathology business in Melbourne.  

Maternity Leave 

• Laura Flood (Year 1) will take maternity leave as she is expecting her third child. 
 
We will come together in some format near the end of the year to celebrate each teacher's incredible 
service and commitment to our school. 
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Facilities Update 
Victorian State Government Capital Grant 
Thankfully the building of the 8 new classrooms, toilet block, offices and landscaping is progressing well. 
After yesterday’s onsite meeting we can confirm that the internal part of the building should be completed 
by the end of October. The external part of the build will be completed by mid-December, hopefully.  
 

We have been notified that some of our furniture will arrive later than November 30 due to shipping and 
shortages of supplies. I am hopeful that these items will arrive early December.  
 

I am hopeful our current Year 5 & 6 classes will  move into the new building during December.  
Fingers crossed!!! 

 
Canteen 
Our Canteen will no longer be able to accept any cash payments from children as we need to 
adhere to our “no cash” on premises policy. This means children will not be able to pay separately 
for canteen items with any spare money they might have.  

 

Assembly 
I am delighted to announce that our parents are most welcome to attend our Assemblies for the rest of the 
year.  
Our assemblies will be held on: 

• Friday 14 October at 2.45pm 

• Friday 28 October at 2.45pm 

• Friday 11 November at 2.45pm 

• Friday 25 November at 2.45pm 

• Friday 9 December at 1.00pm (before the Rainbow Run) 
  

Feel free to come along and sit at the back of the audience.  

 
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
 

 
 

Fresh Fruit Thursday!!! 
Our children are very fortunate to be receiving Fresh Fruit every 
Thursday again during term 4 thanks to the McKern Foundation 
who fund this program. The fruit is cut up by various volunteers 
each week. Thank you everyone involved. Our children certainly 
enjoy their fruit each week.  
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Pastoral Wellbeing…. 
 

 

School TV 

SPECIAL REPORT: Online Gaming 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Games are an integral part of human behaviour. It is normal and healthy for young people to engage in play 

as a part of their daily lives, including playing games online. And like most activities, online gaming can have 

both positive and negative outcomes. It can be intimidating and confusing for carers trying to understand 

a young person’s online experiences with many considering that staring at a screen is an unhealthy habit. 

However, the World Health Organisation does believe that as well as the risks, there are also many positive 

benefits associated with online gaming and these could be key in nurturing bonds with others. 
 

During the pandemic, there was an explosive growth of gaming as people sought much needed connection 

during isolation. In the media, gaming often gets bad publicity because most coverage tends to concentrate 

on the minority of gamers who play to such an extent that it compromises all other areas of their life. 

However, online gaming can teach young people many skills including teamwork, concentration, 

communication and problem-solving. It requires a level of interaction and skill from the player; unlike 

watching television, which is more passive. 
 

Online communities provide opportunities for young people to feel socially connected and have a sense of 

belonging. At healthy levels, gaming can increase their self-esteem and social acceptance. However, any 

behaviour, when taken to extremes, can also have a negative impact on a young person’s everyday life. 

Understanding what your young person experiences online and knowing the warning signs if they are at risk, 

will help nurture a more positive relationship with online gaming and help your family find the right balance. 
 

If you are concerned about your young person’s online gaming habits, it’s important to consider a number 

of factors. This edition will provide strategies in how to deal with any issues you may be experiencing. We 

hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this month’s edition, and we always welcome 

your feedback. 
 

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the school for further 

information or seek medical or professional help. 
 

 

Regards, 

Grace Scalora  

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing   
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RE News….. 

St Francis of Assisi's Feast Day - Blessing of the Animals & St Francis of Assisi Awards  
On Tuesday 4 October, our school community celebrated St Francis of Assisi's Feast Day. 
This was a great celebration for our school, especially as we very rarely get to celebrate 
on the actual Feast Day. The Blessing of the Animals on St Francis' Feast Day reflects his 
love of all creatures and all of creation. This was an amazing day with so many of our 
families and much loved animals being able to join us to celebrate after the two years when 
we were not able to gather.  
 
We are very grateful to Fr Andrew; our Year 6 Catholic Identity Leaders; the choir; and to 
our families, students and teachers for bringing along their animals for a blessing and 
making our St Francis Feast Day such a wonderful celebration.  
 

St Francis of Assisi was born in Assisi, Italy in 1181 – and died on 4 October 1226. 
When Francis was young he lived for money and fun. However, life changed when he 
was captured whilst fighting in the army at the crusades and put in prison where he 
became sick. One day, he prayed in a church in San Damiano. He heard Christ say three 
times from the crucifix,  "Francis, go repair my house’’. By 1209, he had a small band of 
‘brothers’ called Franciscans that were drawn to his simple way of life and his charismatic 
preaching. He wrote a rule for his Franciscans and gained the Church's approval for his 
work. The way Francis worked was very different to many at that time in the Church. He 
helped St Clare found the Order of Poor Clares for women. St Francis started the 
tradition of the Christmas crib by gathering people to act out the story of Jesus’s birth. 
St Francis of Assisi is the patron of ecology, animals Italy and stowaways.  
 
At St Francis of the Fields, inspired by St Francis we endeavour to foster a respect for creation and take on 
the responsibility of sustaining this gift from God. Pope Francis, the leader of our Church, who took the 
name of our great Saint, urges us to live in praise of God,  and show respect to all of creation – animals, 
nature, people – who share our Common Home. 
 
The 2022 St Francis of Assisi Award recipients were announced and presented with their award after the 
Blessing of the Animals. One boy and one girl from each year level received the Award. 
 
This is not an academic award but an acknowledgment of those students who display qualities of a Christian 
life just as St Francis did.  
 

The criteria for students chosen to receive the St. Francis of Assisi 
Award is based on the words of St. Francis: “Preach the Gospel at all 
times and when necessary use words”. 

For example, they strive for justice,  they are considerate of 
others,  they put others before themselves, they believe in the 
goodness of others and they live the Good News! 

The citations that were read by our teachers certainly reflected the 
wonderful qualities of the recipients but also the love and great care 
the teachers have for their students. 

We congratulate the recipients of the 2022 St 
Francis of Assisi Awards.  
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Sacramental Program - Confirmation and First Eucharist 

A meeting to review the 2022 Confirmation and First Eucharist 
Sacramental Program will be held this Friday, 7 October - 2:30pm at 
the St Therese's Parish Office, Kennington. Please contact Lisa 
Hitchcock by phoning the school if you are able to attend.  
 

 
 

Sacramental Program - Reconciliation  

Students from Year 2 and above are invited to continue their 

sacramental journey by making their First Reconciliation during 

Term 4. The program to prepare for the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

will begin with a family information night (children do not need to 

attend this information session) on Tuesday 11 October - 7pm at St Therese's Church, Kennington and 

Thursday 13 October - 7pm at St Joseph's Church, Axe Creek. The program for children will start on 

the week beginning 24 October.  

 

We thank the teachers of St Francis of the Fields and St Therese's for facilitating these sessions for our 

students and their families.  

 

Please contact Lisa Hitchcock lhitchcock@sfstrathfieldsaye. catholic.edu.au 

or Kristy Ryan stsacraments@gmail.com for more information or to enrol.  

 

 
 
Memorial Ceremony 
Each year, we invite St Francis of the Fields families to remember a loved one who has died and, perhaps, 
have a plaque made in their honour. Every year, around November, we come together to remember and 
celebrate the lives of those who have died, with a prayer 
liturgy or Mass. Family members of those named on the wall 
are always invited and welcomed back to share this occasion 
with us. This year, a Memorial liturgy will be held on Friday 
28 October - 11:45am. 
 
You will find the guidelines for inclusion of a plaque on the 
memorial wall set out below. If you are considering this, or 
would just like to talk to someone about it, please feel free to 
contact Lisa Hitchcock or Maree O’Connor, our school 
chaplain. 
 
Criteria for inclusion on the memorial wall: 

1. Present and past staff 
2. Immediate family of a child whilst enrolled in the school. 
3. Present students and their siblings and past students. 
4. Families of St Francis of the Fields School can have 

their loved ones included retrospectively in keeping with 
1, 2 and 3. 

5. Considered request: When more than one family, group 
or person requests inclusion, the School Advisory 
Council will have the discretion to include the 
deceased’s name on the memorial wall. 
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Catholic Missions 2022 Socktober - Crazy or Favourite Sock Day - Kick goals for good! 

On Friday 21 October, students can wear their crazy or favourite 

socks to school and bring along a gold coin donation for 

Catholic Missions.  

October is Missions month. Catholic Mission, as the 

Australian agency of the Pontifical Mission Societies, contributes funding and provides 

project support to critical church-run initiatives in Africa, Asia, Oceania and South America as well as remote 

dioceses within Australia.  The goal for our Catholic Mission this October is food security and life-saving 

nutrition in Ethiopia. In 2022, our community along with students and their families from across Australia will 

raise funds to support families in Ethiopia facing malnutrition and food 

insecurity. Catholic Missions projects on the ground will help sustain and 

enrich the lives of vulnerable children who are in need of our support.  

If you would like to donate or find out more about Catholic Mission or 

Socktober please visit their website - https://www.socktober.org.au  

 
 
CEBU FUNDRAISER - Wear your colours day! 
On the last day of Term 3, our students and teachers 

wore their colours and generously 

donated to our fundraiser for Cebu, 

Philippines. We raised $705!!  Thank you to 

everyone who donated!  

 

 

 

 

 
 
SEASON OF CREATION 2022 - Listen to the voice of creation 
The Season of Creation - the annual Christian celebration to listen and respond together to the cry of 
Creation: is a time when the ecumenical global family unites to pray and protect our common home. 
 
The Season of Creation began on 1 September, the World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation, and 
finished on Tuesday 4 October, the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi, the patron saint of our school and ecology 
beloved by so many around the world. As we end of the Season of Creation we continue to listen to the 
voice of creation and look for ways to protect our common home and to pray for all of creation - God's gift 
to us all. It seems appropriate to use the beautiful Canticle of Creatures by St Francis to conclude this 
season of prayer and action.  
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Canticle of the Creatures by St. Francis of Assisi 

 

Most High, all-powerful, good Lord, 

Yours are the praises, the glory, and the honor, and all blessing,  

To You alone, Most High, do they belong, 

and no human is worthy to mention Your name.  

Praised be You, my Lord, with all Your creatures, especially Sir Brother Sun, 

Who is the day and through whom You give us light. 

And he is beautiful and radiant with great splendor;  

and bears a likeness of You, Most High One. 

Praised be You, my Lord, through Sister Moon and the stars,  

in heaven You formed them clear and precious and beautiful. 

Praised be You, my Lord, through Brother Wind, and through the air, cloudy and serene,  

and every kind of weather, through whom You give sustenance to Your creatures.  

Praised be You, my Lord, through Sister Water,  

who is very useful and humble and precious and chaste.  

Praised be You, my Lord, through Brother Fire, through whom You light the night,  

and he is beautiful and playful and robust and strong.  

Praised be You, my Lord, through our Sister Mother Earth,  

who sustains and governs us,  

and who produces various fruit with colored flowers and herbs. 

Praised be You, my Lord, through those who give pardon for Your love,  

and bear infirmity and tribulation.  

Blessed are those who endure in peace for by You, Most High, shall they be crowned. 

Praised be You, my Lord, through our Sister Bodily Death,  

from whom no one living can escape.  

Woe to those who die in mortal sin. 

Blessed are those whom death will find in Your most holy will,  

for the second death shall do them no harm. 

Praise and bless my Lord and give Him thanks and serve Him with great humility. 

 

Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 

 
 

 

Scholastic Book Club 
The Issue #7 catalogues will be sent home with children tomorrow. A 

reminder that all payments and orders need to be made online using the 

LOOP ordering system. Orders need to be completed by Wednesday 19 

Oct.   
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Numeracy News…. 

Australian Maths Competition 
Congratulations to the following students who participated in the Australian Maths Competition last 
term. Their persistence and tenacity shone through. The competition has some very challenging maths 
problems where students need to think flexibly and creatively. We are very proud of you all! Well done! 
 
Year 5 
Tom Feiss 
Lily Hearps 
Mackenzie Dyer 
Ruby Hogan 
Sienna Raco 
Austin McPhail 
Forest Jackson-Leahy 
Amelia Johnson 

Lilly McMaster 
Tara Collard 
Jed Willis 
Harry Freeman 
Emma Gleeson 
Caleb De Petro 
Madison Lamprell 
Kasia Angove 

Tifa Mudoti 
Mitchell Khodja 
Adley Booker 
Tate Kanzamar 
Ben Houlahan 
Annie Rowe 
Alice Fraser 
James Neunhoffer 

 
Year 6 
Aliza Eddy 
Darcy France 
Connor Nelson 
Oscar Strachan 
Jorja Cunningham 
Cooper Casey 
Alistair Hughes 
Tahlia Giffard 
Emily Neave 
Finn Brown 
Lachlan Fitzpatrick 
Zane Riley 
Ella Tyrrell 

Max Perkins 
Ben Darlow 
Skyla Ranaweera 
Abby Van Emmerik 
Darcy Tyler 
Tom Coughlan 
Joshua Robinson 
Isabella Stevens 
Tayte Frawley 
Zalie Emmerson 
Ellie Munro 
Milly Cummins 
Ayla Lowndes 

Ian Lau 
Eli Fennell 
Matilda Favaloro 
Rylee Marsh 
Lexi Arundell 
Amelia Kelly 
Luke Hayes 
Sam Johnson 
Sophie McDermott 
Seth Ramm 
Geoffrey Robinson 
Ivan Lau 

 
At next week's assembly, Friday 14 Oct, the certificates will be presented. Parents are invited to attend!  
 
Kate Ellis 
Numeracy Leader 

 
 

Literacy News…. 
This year, the teaching of writing became our whole school focus for 
professional learning for our teachers, as writing was identified as an area of 
improvement for our students.   
 

Last term, staff were introduced to a writing approach called “The Seven 

Steps for Writing Success”. This approach fosters student engagement and collaboration in writing, along 

with using a common language across the school.  Teachers make writing fun and successful and the 

approach has been known to rapidly improve student’s writing skills.  Throughout the term, teachers will be 

introducing their students to the language of the Seven Steps, so hopefully the students will be talking about 

these at home. These steps will also be shared with you through our newsletters each fortnight.  

 
Planning is a crucial first step when writing. The difficult part is getting 
children to do it! 
It’s hard to show people how to plan, so here’s a quick method. Good 
stories (like movies, books, poems and even jokes) are all planned and 
they all have a similar structure. This is what it looks like: 

 
1. Start with a bang – start with an action scene or at a moment of change. 
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2. Backfill – the Who, What, Why is filled in while the story unfolds. 

3. Pebble – the character faces a small problem or obstacle. 

4. Rock – the problem escalates and the tension increases. 

5. Boulder – the final tension scene has the reader on the edge of their seat; the stakes are very high. 

6. Action climax – the character triumphs against all odds. 

7. Emotional resolution – the character’s inner story is wrapped up. 

 
Once writers master this basic structure, they can plan more effectively and this will really improve their 
writing. 

 

 
PE News…. 
Divisional Athletics 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in the Divisional Athletics on Monday 12 September. A 
big thank you to Mrs Burns, Mrs Zealley and Miss Montana for helping on the day. A special mention to 
Miss Montana for training the relay teams throughout the term, our Super Coach was instrumental in getting 
our teams to the next level. The results of students who received ribbons were: 

 
Individual Events 
Lilah Maddern - Long Jump - 1st 
Jed Willis - 800m - 3rd & 1500m - 3rd 
Etta Place - High Jump - 1st 
Tifa Mudoti - 8m Hurdles - 2nd 
Sienna Raco - Long Jump - 2nd & Triple Jump 2nd 
Oden Dean - Discuss - 3rd 
Alistair Hughes - 800m - 3rd 
Ellie Munro - 80m Hurdles - 3rd 
Darcy Tyler - 200m - 2nd 

 
Relay Team 
10 Boys - 3rd 
Will Tuddenham, Alex Kelly, Solly Baker, Tommy Harrop 
11 Girls - 1st 
Ava Hope, Issy Willows, Sienna Raco, Etta Place 
12 Boys - 2nd 
Alistair Hughes, Darcy Tyler, Ben Darlow, Ned Oldham 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matt Butcher 

PE Teacher  
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P & F News…. 

 
 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/


 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 13 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

Uniform Shop 
To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your 

child’s name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. 

This cannot be done at the payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 

 

 
 

YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Lost Property 

There is currently an abundance of items in the lost property area in the main school building. We ask all 

families to please come and check if any of these items belong to you. All named items are always returned 

via the class tubs. We will be cleaning up and clearing out this area 

in the coming weeks. 

 

 

 
 

 

  

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on 

days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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